
                                 Minutes of the January 3, 2017 Meeting of the
                                          President and Board of Trustees

                            Of the Village of Woodson, Illinois-Morgan County

A regular meeting of the President and Board of Trustees of the Village of Woodson, Illinois was held on January 3, 2017 at 7:00. Present were President Cors, Treasurer Miller (absent), Clerk Probst and Trustees: DeWitt, Hartz Doyle, Milner, Steward and Godair.  Also present were Greg Seymour and Derrick Suttles.
Visitors present were: Shaun Smith, Jeff Whiteside, Jeff Mossman, Bob and Sharon VanBebber, Cindy and Joe Capsa, David Bruner,Wendy McCarthy,Letha Steward, Ken Stock, Bryan Dyche, Alex Dewitt, Tony Bergschneider and Alan Yow.
Call to order was made by President Cors with the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Cors presented the minutes from the December Board Meeting to the Board for approval. Trustee Godair made a motion to approve the minutes with amendments and Trustee Hartz seconded the motion. 4 Yeas by Trustees Dewitt, Milner, Doyle and Steward carried this motion. 

Treasurer’s Report- President Cors presented the Treasurer’s Report to the Village Board for approval in Treasurer Miller’s absence. Trustee Milner made a motion to accept the report as given and seconded by Trustee Steward. 4 Yeas carried this motion by Trustees Doyle, Dewitt, Godair and Hartz. A motion was also made by Trustee Dewitt to pay the bills and seconded by Trustee Steward 4 yeas carried these motions by Trustees Doyle, Milner, Hartz and Godair.
Village Report 

Animal Control- No report given.
Street Dept- 

· 20 tons of cinders were used from the last winter storm.

· Sewer is running fine, pump may need to be recalibrated due to power bill running high, Mr. Seymour will get prices for this to be done.

· 1 Muskrat is back at the Sewer Plant.

· Dead end sign is needed on Rebecca Drive at Lonergan Lake, sign has been ordered.

Greg Seymour presented the Village Report to the Village Board.

Sewer Dept-      A total of 21 past due notices were sent as of November 30, 2016.
                            Total bills printed: 165                         

                            Sewer Systems Deposits: $4102.51


Escrow: $ 0        

Presidents Report- No report given.
Police Report
Tickets issued over the past month are as follows:

Woodson-29 tickets issued

Murrayville- 11 tickets issued.

Derrick Suttles presented the Police Report to the Village Board.
Old Business

Employee Benefits- Mr. Seymour’s benefits will become effective January 4, 2017.
Santa Update- 35 children were in attendance.
Other Old Business
Bob VanBebber/President of Murrayville EMS was present at the meeting and is in need of assistance to pay for EMT classes for students at a cost of $1200.00 per student. Motion was made by Trustee Godair and seconded by Trustee Milner to donate $2400.00 to help with the cost of classes. 4 Yeas carried this motion by Trustees Doyle, Steward, Dewitt and Hartz.

New Business

Dollar General Update- Overland Engineering is representing Dollar General and they have addressed residents’ concerns below:
       Security- Camera will be placed on the property

       Light Concerns from business- no light spillage into the neighborhoods.

       Traffic- no impact on traffic …..will be coordinated with IDOT.

       Water Issues- Will be reviewed to ensure proposed grades do not make the current situation              

        worse.

Residents present at Village Board Meeting with the following concerns:

       Concerns with traffic

       Safety for residents

       Drainage run off

       Hours of store operation

       Placement of garbage dumpsters

       Room for trucks loading and turning around

       Landscaping

       If the business should fail what would happen to the building

       Locate store on the south end at Winchester blacktop not at Vaniter St.
Annexation- President Cors will contact Gary Scott who is the Association President to see if there is an interest in annexation into the Village.
Basement Repairs- Carpet needs removed and floors and walls painted. Motion was made by Trustee Doyle to move forward at a max cost of $500.00 for paint and other expenses and seconded by Trustee Dewitt. 4 yeas carried this motion by Trustees Godair, Hartz, Milner and Steward. 
Other Old Business

Trustee Godair and Mr. Seymour will check prices for poles to place flags in down Main St.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting made by Trustee Milner and seconded by Trustee Hartz. 4 yeas carried this motion by Trustees Doyle, Steward, Dewitt and Godair.
Lisa Probst

Village Clerk


